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Corrales International School

School Advisory Committee

Wednesday, February 1, 2017
DRAFT MINUTES:

A. The meeting was called to order at 5pm by Megan Walsh

B. Roll Call

Present were Ana Perea (PYP), Brent Gordon (k), Sarah Chancey (prospective 2nd), Megan Walsh (6th), Tara Armijo-Prewitt (7th), Robin Yoder (8th), Nicole Montague (9th), and Kim Romero (11th-12th). 

Absent were Mark Tolley (HOS), Sheley Wimmer (MYP), Marcelle Fiedler (1st), Monica Carrick (3rd), Susan Murphy (4th), Linda Kehoe (5th), and Linda Klas (10th).
Also present was Losana Mani (parent to a new CIS 7th grade student).

C. Action Proposed--Adoption of agenda for February 2017 meeting

Brent Gordon moved to approve the agenda. Nicole Montague seconded. There was no opposition. Action approved. 

D. Action Proposed--Adoption of meeting minutes from January 2016
Robin Yoder moved to adopt the January meeting minutes. Nicole Montague seconded. There was no opposition. Action approved.

E. Public Comment: No comment was made.
F. SAC Member Comment: 

Linda Klas (via Megan Walsh) reported a 10th grade parent complaint that at pick up parents are pulling up and waiting for the interior gate to be opened because no one can pull out of the lot during that wait.

Naketta Wiley (via Tara Armijo-Prewitt) noted that a parent inquired whether there is an anti-bullying policy that covers students’ independent social media use. Stacy Blackwell reported that this issue has been addressed in the past. Megan Walsh noted that this topic can be added to our next SAC agenda for discussion. Sarah Chancey noted that cyber bulling is included in the CIS policy listed online.
G. Head of School’s Report

Mr. Tolley was not present at the meeting.  Ana Perea noted that she was representing Mr. Tolley in the meeting and reported no new news.
Robin Yoder inquired whether there was any relevant legislative update to discuss.

Tara Armijo-Prewitt noted that Mr. Tolley is drafting a template letter that will be distributed to the community to encourage them to contact legislators regarding issues affecting charter school budgets.  Brent Gordon encouraged all SAC reps to also send the template, once received, to constituents in order to further encourage their participation.
H. Discussion/Action Item:  Vote on 2nd grade representative nomination
Nicole Montague moved to approve Sarah Chancey as 2nd grade rep. Robin Yoder seconded. There was no opposition. Action approved.

I. Other Business

Ana Perea and Robin Yoder noted that some parents are speeding through the parking lot. Tara Armijo-Prewitt encouraged use of bright vests by the teachers during drop off and pick up to bring attention to safety concerns. Megan Walsh also noted that following up by contacting the speeding parents may help dissuade this behavior.

J. Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 5:18pm 

The next meeting of the School Advisory Council will be on March 1, 2017 at 5:00 pm and

will take place in the Library at Corrales International School.
